
 

ST. MARK CATHOLIC CHURCH 

MASS SCHEDULE 

Sunday: 7:00, 9:00, & 11:00 am  

Monday - Friday: 6:30 am & 8:00 am 

Saturday: 8:00 am & 5:00 pm (Sunday Vigil) 

Holy Days & National Holidays: consult the bulletin 
 

RECONCILIATION | CONFESSION 

Tuesday: 8:00 pm to 9:00 pm 
Saturday: 3:30 pm to 4:30 pm 

 

SACRAMENTS 

Including anointing of seriously ill or dying: 

call 314.743.8620 or 314.743.8609 

to make an appointment with Father. 

BLESSED SACRAMENT ADORATION 

Tuesday: after 8:00 am Mass to 9:00 pm 
 

PRAYER HOTLINE 

Call Jean Malone, 314.544.3572 
 

RCIA 

Are you interested in becoming Catholic? 
Please speak Father, 314.743.8609.  

 

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Submissions must be received by Noon on Monday 

prior to Sunday publication date. Submit items to 

secretary@stmarkstl.com (or the Parish Office). 

We reserve the right to edit submissions.  

CLERGY 
Rev. Brian E. Hecktor - Pastor 

314.743.8609 - parish office 
314.743.8620 - rectory 

frhecktor@stmarkstl.com 
 

Rev. Ted Vitali, C.P. - Non-Resident Associate  
314.495.7764 | vitalit@slu.edu 

 

Deacon Rich Rosenkoetter  
- Permanent Deacon 

314.283.1417 | RichardRosenkoetter@archstl.org 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 
PARISH: 4200 Ripa Ave. | St. Louis, MO 63125 

 

Alice Wilcox - Bookkeeper 
314.743.8603 | alicewilcox@archstl.org 

 

Christina Sanders, Ph.D. - Secretary 
314.743.8602 | secretary@stmarkstl.com 

 

Rose Masidonski - Music Director 
314.743.8605 | rosiemaz@hotmail.com 

 

Dean Little - Webmaster 
314.544.8970 | webmaster@stmarkstl.com 

 

Joyce Williams & Julie Dwyer  
Parish School of Religion Co-Directors 

314.743.8604 | psr@stmarkstl.com 
 

SCHOOL: 4220 Ripa Ave. | St. Louis, MO 63125 
Fax: 314.743.8690 

 

Julie Bingham - Principal 
314.743.8643 | principal@stmarkstl.com 

 

Mary Althage - Secretary 
314.743.8641 | malthage@stmarkstl.com 

4220 Ripa Avenue | St. Louis, Missouri 63125  

Office: 314.743.8600 | Fax: 314.743.8618 | www.stmarkstl.com 
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 JUNE 11, 2023      MOST HOLY BODY & BLOOD OF CHRIST | CORPUS CHRISTI SUNDAY 

Dear St. Mark Parishioners, 
 

   Fr. Burkemper is already hard at work planning to lead a larger St. Mark Parish. He is 

aware of what the parish went through 20 years ago and repeatedly mentioned the word 

“compassion” in all that he will do to bring parishes together. While our church here at 

St. Mark will be the church of the parish with the majority of Masses and liturgies being 

here, Fr. Burkemper is working on a Mass schedule that will initially include one Sunday 

Mass at each of the other four churches as well. He, Fr. Schilli, and Fr. Boedeker are aware 

of the challenges they face, but they are very hopeful and looking forward to being at their 

new parish. Please pray for them and for ourselves as we face changes across the 

Archdiocese and go forward in hope for All Things New.   

   I will be on retreat this week at Conception Abbey. There will be no 8am Mass 

Monday June 12-Saturday June 17. Sorry for any inconvenience this may cause. Fr. Vitali 

will still have 6:30am Mass Monday-Friday. On Saturday, St. Martin of Tours has an 8am Mass 

and St. Simon has a 7am Mass. We will still have Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament on Tuesday June 13 from 

9am-9pm. There will be no 8-9pm Confessions on Tuesday June 13.    

   As part of the Archdiocesan Missionary Plan of Cooperation, next weekend we will welcome a missionary 

speaker from the Daughters of Divine Love. Sr. Pamela Ekah will be with us at all the Masses to tell us about her 

Order and their ministry. 

   Thank you for giving so generously to the Annual Catholic Appeal, or for just returning your pledge cards if you 

are unable to give. The Appeal continues and you can still make your pledge using the envelopes sent to you by mail, or 

by going online to aca.archstl.org. As of June 2, we have surpassed our goal with a total pledged of $49,480! Now we 

strive for our challenge goal of $61,190. About 23% of the parish has participated so far, and we are striving for 

30% participation. Thank you for helping those in need across the Archdiocese!   

   In the month of June, we are bombarded with messages and advertisements of “pride.” Especially during this time, 

out of authentic love and genuine concern for souls, we must know and be able to defend what the Church teaches 

on homosexuality and transgenderism. The Catechism of the Catholic Church teaches, “Homosexual acts 

are intrinsically disordered. They are contrary to the natural law. They close the sexual act to the gift of life. They do 

not proceed from a genuine affective and sexual complementarity. Under no circumstances can they be approved 

(CCC 2357).” It also says, “[Men and women with homosexual tendencies] must be accepted with respect, 

compassion, and sensitivity. Every sign of unjust 

discrimination in their regard should be avoided. 

These persons are called to fulfill God's will in their lives 

and, if they are Christians, to unite to the sacrifice of the 

Lord's Cross the difficulties they may encounter from their 

condition (CCC 2357).” This means that while we are 

always called to be compassionate and kind toward all 

persons, we cannot support certain actions. Persons of 

homosexual orientation, as well as persons experiencing 

gender dysphoria, are called to chastity (which is not the 

same as celibacy) just as everyone else. Chastity is the use 

of our sexuality in a way that is in accord with nature 

(the end being unity and procreation) and does not abuse 

our sexuality.   

   There is a group called Courage International 

(www.couragerc.org) that seeks to support persons with 

same-sex attraction and help them live lives of chastity. 

Let us pray for anyone who struggles with this, and pray for 

ourselves as well, that we may always grow in virtue and 

live in accord with how God made us, and trust that great 

happiness will come from this.   
 

I’ll be praying for you while on retreat this week. 

God bless you. 

Fr. Hecktor 

From the Pastor 

FEAST DAYS 

       JUNE 16    JUNE 17 

PRAY FOR US. 

 



MASS INTENTIONS  
 

If you wish to have a Mass offered for a loved one, 

special intention, etc. please call the Parish Office. 

Mass offerings are $10 each. Failure to pay the $10 

offering will not prohibit the Mass from being offered. 
 

No 8:00 am Mass this Monday - Saturday 
 

Saturday, June 10 
5:00PM D. J. Koonce (Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ |  

Corpus Christi Sunday) 
 

Sunday, June 11 (Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ |  

Corpus Christi Sunday) 
7:00 Susan Metherd & the boys & their families 

9:00 People of the Parish 
11:00 Ferd & Lomi Meyer & Family 
 

Monday, June 12  
6:30 CEA Sanders & Family 
 

Tuesday, June 13 (St. Anthony of Padua, 
Priest & Doctor of the Church) 

6:30 Schranz Family 
 

Wednesday, June 14 (Flag Day) 

6:30 Joseph Schott 
 

Thursday, June 15 
6:30 David Metherd 
 

Friday, June 16 (Most Sacred Heart of Jesus) 
6:30 Jim Hieger, Sr. 

Saturday, June 17 (Immaculate Heart of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary) 

5:00PM People of the Parish (11th Sunday in Ordinary Time) 
 

Sunday, June 18 (11th Sunday in Ordinary Time; 

Father’s Day) 
7:00 Brettle & Farrell Families 

9:00 Thomas Reynold, Sr. 
11:00 For All Fathers and Father-figures (CS) 

...for the repose of the souls of all the faithful departed; 

especially Fred Yung, may they rest in peace. 

...for the sick, especially Antonio Las Cola, Ji Min Yu, 

Terrance Mehan, and those suffering from AIDS, 

COVID, cancer, mental illness, and drug and alcohol 

addition; may they find help and comfort.  

...for the outpouring of the Holy Spirit upon all the 

members of our archdiocesan family, that we may 

be empowered to unite as one community to serving the 

needs of our families and neighbors. 

...for Fr. Brian Hecktor, may his retreat this week be 

one of spiritual growth. 

©LPi 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
 

Saturday, June 17 
5:00PM Minister: A. Cafferata, E. Schneider, M. Cass 

 Lector: J. Leuthen 
 Hospitality: M. Paur, R. Chinnici, R. Flynn 

Sunday, June 18 
7:00 Minister: D. Stanger 

 Lector: M. Griffin 
 Hospitality: C. Gay 

9:00 Minister: L. Malone, K. & K. Maloney 
 Lector: S. Landro 
 Hospitality: H., S., & T. Bast 

11:00 Minister: M. Diethelm, K, Gillman, E. Waugh 
 Lector: B. Williams 

 Hospitality: C., J., A., & M. Snethen 
 

ALTAR SERVERS NEED FOR ALL MASSES IN JUNE 
 

Please sign-up at: 

https://signup.com/go/SrQACZe. 

READINGS FOR TODAY, SUNDAY, JUNE 11, 2023 
 

First Reading: “He therefore let you be afflicted with 

hunger, and then fed you with manna, a food unknown to you 
and your fathers.” (Dt 8:3)  

Psalm 147: Praise the Lord, Jerusalem. 
Second Reading: Because the loaf of bread is one, we, 

though many, are one body, for we all partake of the one 
loaf. (1 Cor 10:17) 
Gospel: “For my flesh is true food, and my blood is true 

drink. Whoever eats my flesh and drinks my blood remains in 
me and I in him.” (Jn 6:55-56) 
 

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©2001, 1998, 1970 CCD. The English translation of 

Psalm Responses from Lectionary for Mass © 1969, 1981, 1997, International Commission 

on English in the Liturgy Corporation. All rights reserved. ©LPi 

READINGS FOR JUNE 12 - 18, 2023 
 

Monday: 2 Cor 1:1-7; Ps 34:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9; Mt 5:1-12 

Tuesday: 2 Cor 1:18-22; Ps 119:129, 130, 131, 132, 133, 
135; Mt 5:13-16 

Wednesday: 2 Cor 3:4-11; Ps 99:5, 6, 7, 8, 9; Mt 5:17-19  
Thursday: 2 Cor 3:15—4:1, 3-6; Ps 85:9ab & 10, 11-12, 13

-14; Mt 5:20-26 
Friday:  Dt 7:6-11; Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 6-7, 8, 10 (see 17); 

1 Jn 4:7-16; Mt 11:25-30  

Saturday: 2 Cor 5:14-21; Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 9-10, 11-12; 
Lk :41-51 

Sunday:  Ex 19:2-6a; Ps 100:1-2, 3, 5 (3c); Rom 5:6-11; 
Mt 9:36—10:8   

Do you need a great book to read this summer? 

We recommend the Bible because reading Scripture daily is an important spiritual practice. 

Check out these on-line resources: www.usccb.org/readings, www.wau.org, and www.jesuitprayer.org. 



THIS WEEK AT OUR ST. MARK PARISH 
 

Monday, June 12 

 10:00 am: Canasta - Parish Office. 
 

Tuesday, June 13 

 9:00 am - 9:00 pm: Eucharistic Adoration - Church. 

 9:00 am: Prayer Shawl Ministry - Parish Office. 

 No Confessions this evening. 

 6:30 am: Men’s Club - Parish Office. 
 

Thursday, June 15 

 6:30 am: 5 pm Mass Choir - Church. 
 

Friday, June 16 

 3:30 pm doors open, 6:30 pm games begin: BINGO 

- Bandwagon Hall. 

Saturday, June 17 

 During 5 pm Mass: Mission Appeal - Church. 
 

Sunday, June 18 

 During all Masses: Mission Appeal - Church. 

TITHING, YOUR GIFT TO GOD. 
 

Sunday, May 28, 2023 
 

Envelopes:   $   4,954.00 
Loose:   $      509.00 
School Support: $      110.00 
Online Giving:  $   2,448.00 
Total:   $   8,021.00 
 

Catholic Home Mission: 
    $      255.00 
 

Sunday, June 4, 2023 
 

Envelopes:   $ 11,271.00 
Loose:   $      508.68 
School Support: $      673.00 
Online Giving:  $   3,738.00 
Total:   $ 16,190.68 
 

Cardinal Glennon: $   1,443.00 
 

Thank you for your financial support.  

Church Building Hours for Individual Prayer 

Monday, Wednesday - Friday | 5:30 - after 8 am Mass. 

Tuesday | 5:30 am - 9 pm. Saturday | 7 am - 12 Noon. 
 

Live Streaming of All Scheduled Masses 

To view a live Mass on your cell phone, laptop, or desktop 

computer visit https://www.stmarkstl.com/live-stream. Also 

watch previously recorded Masses under the “Live Stream” tab. 

Have any questions or comments? 

Email webmaster@stmarkstl.com. 
 

Lost & Found 

Lost items may be found in the room to the left of the 

sanctuary (altar area). Enter the door and immediately  

look to your right. 
 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday - Thursday | 8 am - 4:30 pm. Friday | 7:30 am - 3 pm. 

BINGO 
Volunteers for 6/16 

 

K. Seeger, 
S. Sparwasser, P. Luster, 

C. Noto, K. Chinnici, 
J. Bocquillon, 

K. Panchot, J. Cirami, 
D. Schmerbauch, 

G. Zeitler, J. Johnson, 
B. Williams, L. Hoeing, 

K. Bradshaw, 
D. Plumley 

 

For information  
and/or 

to volunteer, 
call Laura @ 
314.229.7200. 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Tuesdays | 9am - 9pm 

 

The parish year of the National 

Eucharistic Revival fittingly kicks off 

today, the Solemnity of Corpus 

Christi. This second phase seeks to 

foster Eucharistic devotion in 

parishes, strengthening our 

liturgical life through faithful 

celebration of the Mass, Eucharistic 

Adoration, and more. Learn more 

by linking to eucharisticrevival.org/

learn-resources. 



ST. MARK(ing) INDEPENDENCE DAY 
 

 

 We wish to recognize parishioners and parishioners’ family members who are currently serving in the 

military in the July 2 bulletin by naming them. By next Monday, June 19, if you would like your 

name or military family member’s name to appear in the July 2 bulletin, contact Sandy at 

314.941.9074 or tbast@sbcglobal.net. 

 Monday, June 26 at Noon is the deadline for submitting items for both the July 2 and 9 

bulletins. Submit the items to the Parish Office or secretary@stmarkstl.com. 

 Family Potluck & Game Night, Saturday July 2 immediately after 5:00 pm Mass in the 

Cafeteria. All are welcome. 

 On Tuesday, July 4 there will only be a 9:00 am Mass. All are encouraged to begin the 

celebration of our Nation’s independence by offering praise and thanks to God at Mass. 

 On Tuesday, July 4, the parish office will be closed. The office will re-open at 8:00 am on 

Wednesday, the 5th. 

    

 
 

 

   The Archdiocese of St. Louis Respect Life Apostolate is 

co-sponsoring the national Pro-Life Women's 
Conference at the St. Charles Convention Center, 

June 23-25. The conference takes place during the one-
year anniversary of the Dobbs v. Jackson decision which 

overturned legalized abortion in Missouri and other 
states. 

   Educating, affirming, empowering, and activating women 
to build a Culture of Life in their community and beyond, 

the conference features inspiring presentations by some 
of the most well-known women leaders in the country. 

They include pro-life author and advocate Abby Johnson, 
Lauren Muzyka (Sidewalk Advocates for Life), Angela 

Minter (Sisters for Life, Inc.), and more. 
   The conference also offers opportunities for prayer, 
fellowship, and friendship for women by women in the 

pro-life movement that promises to be unrivaled and 
unforgettable. On Saturday of the conference, 

Most Rev. Mark S. Rivituso, Auxiliary Bishop of St. Louis, 
will celebrate Holy Mass and priests of the Archdiocese 

will be available for the Sacrament of Reconciliation.  
   Use promotional code "RLA2023" for $10 off the online 

registration price: https://prolifewomen.com/. Student 
price is half off. 



FAITH IN ACTION 

Next weekend (June 17 and 18), please warmly welcome SR. PAMELA EKAH, from the 
DAUGHTERS OF DIVINE LOVE, who will be with us at all the Masses to tell us about her 
Order and their ministry. 
 

   The Daughters of Divine Love Congregation is an international Order of Religious Women, 

founded in Nigeria in July 1969 by Late Bishop Godfrey Mary Paul Okoye, C.S.Sp. The 

congregation is of Pontifical Right and has over 900 professed members. Our Formation house 

is blessed with many vocations: Aspirants, Postulants and Novices.  

   The Sisters are engaged in variety of apostolate in different parts of the world, including United States of America, 

Cuba, Jamaica, Haiti, Germany, England, Italy, Switzerland, Australia, France, Belgium, Nigeria, Chad, Gabon, Cameroon, 

Mali and Kenya. We minister in all walks of life where manifestation of God’s love is needed.   
 

Our apostolates include:  
• Working among the very poor of our society: the rejected, the homeless, challenged children and adults in homes and 

in the streets, homes for battered women and children, babies affected by drugs.  

• School work: as Principals, Teachers, Teacher-aids, Counselors and Caretakers.   

• Hospital work: as Doctors, Nurses, Administrators, Pharmacists, Chaplains and Caring services.  

• Parish Apostolate: Pastor-assistants, Director of Religious Education, Eucharistic ministers, CCD and RCIA teachers.  

• Youth ministries in parishes and schools. 
 

Other programs: 
• Building Houses for the homeless 

• Providing food and clothes, 

• Portable drinking water,  

• Generators for electricity and  

• Hospital equipment 
 

   Our source of income is very limited to stipends, donations and appeal fund. We really need your help in order to 

continue these apostolates, especially in Cuba, Jamaica, Haiti and African countries. We also need funds to enable us:  

Maintain and train the novices and postulants in our formation houses in preparation for active apostolate. 
• To embark on a self-help farm project for the novices, to enable them to produce some of the food they need and for 

the poor around them.  

• Give adequate training and education to our sisters to prepare them for these apostolates.   

• We do great works in different places but it wouldn’t be possible without help from God’s people around us. 

Their generous gifts enable us to continue sowing the seed of Divine Love all over the world, among all God’s 
children.   

• Be assured of our prayers for you, your ministry and all your loved ones.  
 

For more Information please visit our Website: ddldev.org or our Facebook page: Daughters of Divine Love 

Development Ministry. 

Sr. MaryPaul Asoegwu, DDL 

TOP 10: MOST NEEDED ITEMS NEEDED FOR THE PANTRY 
 

The ACFP is in urgent need of the following items for the Pantry. Please place your 

items in the two containers located in the Cry Room and Vestibule at Church.  
 

1. Dry Pasta (spaghetti and dry pasta in boxes) 

2. Entrees (canned ham, canned chicken, Spam, beef stew) 

3. Meal Supplements (Rice-A-Roni, Hamburger Helper, Knorr side dishes, mashed potatoes) 

4. Tomato products and pasta sauce 

5. Dry and Canned Beans 

6. Canned Fruit 

7. Cereal 

8. Laundry Detergent 

9. Toilet Paper 

10. Personal Hygiene (shampoo, deodorant, toothpaste, bar soap, feminine hygiene products) 

Thank you for your generous support of the ACFP. 



ALL THINGS NEW 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

In our worship this weekend we celebrate the outpouring of the Holy Spirit on the early Church, the Spirit which 
strengthened the Apostles to give bold and courageous witness to the Lord Jesus after the resurrection. The Acts of the 
Apostles tells us that the Spirit prompted them to live in a conspicuously different way from the prevailing culture of the 
Roman Empire. So compelling was their witness – especially through their charitable love for the widow, the orphan, and all 
whom society ignored – that thousands at a time chose to be baptized and to live the way that Jesus had taught. 
 

This same Spirit, whose outpouring we celebrate this weekend, was breathed into us on the day of our Baptism and sealed in 
us on the day we were Confirmed. St. Paul tells us that this Spirit of God is no cowardly spirit but One who makes us strong, 
loving, and wise. 
 

I invite all of us this Pentecost to reach deeply into our souls where that same Spirit dwells and to allow the fruits of the 
Spirit – particularly peace, patience, gentleness, faithfulness, and love – to fill our minds and our hearts as we embrace a time 
of transition together in the implementation of All Things New. Each of us, and I in particular, am mindful that this transition 
which we embrace together will be more difficult for some of our brothers and sisters than it may be for others. Please, let 
us lift one another up in prayer asking the Spirit to draw from His storehouse of manifold gifts what each of us needs at this 
moment in  the life of our family of faith here in our archdiocese. 
 

Having received, studied, and prayed over all the input and feedback that has been submitted by pastors, by key parish leaders, 
by you yourselves, and by our archdiocesan Presbyteral Council, I have discerned the following decisions regarding the future 
footprint of the Archdiocese of St. Louis: 

• Moving forward, the Archdiocese of St. Louis will be reshaped from 178 individual parishes into 134 parishes. 
These parishes will be overseen by close to 90 diocesan pastors and 17 religious order pastors. These modifications 
include the merging of 35 parishes that will be subsumed into neighboring parishes and 15 parishes being merged to 
create 5 new parishes. There will also be a new personal parish for the Spanish-speaking community in St. Charles 
County.  

• Even in parishes where there is no change to the pastor or parish structure, all of our communities are asked to re-
evaluate their current pastoral care, social outreach and evangelization efforts to see if they can be streamlined, refined 
or re-invented. Our new Vicariate structure will support this. 

• Over the next several months our priests will be discerning with their people what the best use of our facilities should 
be to provide the Sacraments and necessary pastoral care to all who live in their boundaries and begin to reimagine what 
a vibrant, evangelizing parish ought to look like.  

• Implementation of these plans will begin in summer/fall of 2023 and may continue through 2026. The newly formed Office 
of Parish Mission and Vitality will also begin developing new plans for evangelization and social outreach to build upon the 
strength of our new archdiocesan footprint. 

 

Details can be found at allthingsnew.archstl.org. Anyone who is a parishioner and who considers themselves to be aggrieved 
by my decision has the right to appeal my decision to me in writing concerning the way that their parish is being altered. 
Per Canon law, the request must be made in writing, postmarked no later than June 12, 2023, and addressed to the 
Archbishop at 20 Archbishop May Dr, St. Louis, MO 63119. We cannot accept emails or phone calls as a request for appeal. 
 

May the Holy Spirit embolden each of us to follow the example of the early Church and do our very best to go, make 
disciples of all nations and to reach out in loving service to those around us in need. May the Spirit make our efforts bear 
much fruit! 
 

Sincerely in Christ,  
Most Reverend Mitchell T. Rozanski  
Archbishop of St. Louis                As emailed on May 27, 2023 




